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SWAINSON HOUSE FARM APPLICATION

06/2025/00182 outline planning application for up to 95 dwellings on land to the east of the 
former Swainson House Farm, Goosnargh Lane.

The Parish Council will submit a formal letter to the Planning Department opposing the 
above application following it s meeting on Thursday 13th March.

The letter must be factual with evidence to support the comments. A draft is attached to this 
summary.

To ensure the City Council are fully aware of the local opposition to the application,
residents are encouraged to submit their own objections in their own words

This summary may be helpful

National Planning Policy Framework

The application seeks to take advantage of a temporary dip in the 5-year supply
Development should be located in sustainable locations.
Whittingham is not a sustainable location because

o It has limited access to shops, schools, employment & healthcare

o residents need to travel to employment increasing the carbon footprint

o bus services are infrequent

Core Strategy Policy 1
Whittingham has not been identified as a growth area 
The development is not small scale and will extend the village beyond it s built form
Housing should be on the former hospital site where local need can be met

Policy EN 1
There are no exceptional circumstances to warrant approval of this application.
It is not an infill plot

Highways
Include personal comments / experiences regarding why the road network is 
unsuitable

Landscape
The development will change the character of the area
Include examples of habitat, birds, flora and fauna - all of which will be impacted

Flooding 
Express concerns regarding known flooding
Add that more houses will increase the risk of flooding

Residents play a vital role by including local knowledge and personal experiences -
there is no right or wrong and you don t have to cover all the points.

The more people that object, the more likely it is to be refused.




